BETLEY, BALTERLEY & WRINEHILL

PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on 26th October 2006

PRESENT


Cllrs Colin Davies (Chairman), Robert Bettley-Smith (from 356), David Hales, John Price, John Seddon, Frank Speed (from 353), Sue Swift, Philip Tredwell, Jennifer Walton, John Williams and Ann Wynn Jones.

IN ATTENDANCE


Gwyn Griffiths (Clerk). County Councillor Edwards.

353/06
An apology was received and accepted from Cllr Speed, who had indicated that he might be delayed by other business (Cllr Speed arrived during the next item).

354/06
Members considered the co-option of an additional member following the resignation of Cllr Chisnall. The Chairman indicated that a local resident had expressed an interest in serving.


RESOLVED that Richard Head be co-opted to serve as a member until the next elections.

(Cllr Speed joined the meeting during this item)
355/06
The following members declared personal interests in agenda items:


Cllrs Tredwell, Walton and Wynn Jones in respect of item (Quiet Lanes) as residents adjoining Back Lane;


Cllrs Speed and Tredwell in respect of item 357 (planning application 06/00880) as they were longstanding friends of the applicant’s family.

356/06
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of 28th September 2006 be approved as a true record of the meeting, subject to the following amendments:


That a note that “At this point Cllr Wynn Jones left the meeting” be added between Minutes 350 & 351 


That the reference to St Mary’s Church be corrected to read St Margaret’s Church in Minute 351.
(Cllr Bettley-Smith joined the meeting during this item)
357/06
The Council considered the following planning application:-

06/00880 First floor rear extension and single storey side extension, Mountville, Old Road, Wrinehill
RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection provided the proposed extensions are no greater in size and scale than is normally acceptable in this area.
358/06
The Council considered the following planning application:-


06/00909 Vehicular and pedestrian access, The Croft, Main Road, Betley


RESOLVED that the Parish Council has no objection but would like to see the two pillars retained at the front of the application site.
359/06
Cllr Wynn Jones reported on the Parish Plan Implementation Committee meeting which had taken place earlier in the evening.


RESOLVED that the document prepared by the PPIC be endorsed by the Council and be forwarded to Staffordshire County Council with a request for action on the issues raised, and investigation of further possible measures to address them.

The Chairman reported that he was still progressing the Quiet Lanes initiative, though progress was slow. A Highways Engineer had undertaken to visit to examine Back Lane.

360/06
The Chairman submitted a written report on actions taken since the last meeting, drawing particular attention to the introduction of Compacts to replace the LSP approach which had not succeeded in Newcastle. It was agreed that it was important that Parish Councils should be involved in the process.
361/06
The Clerk reported that, following a complaint from a resident, the draft minutes of the Council’s previous meeting would be displayed on the notice boards at Wrinehill, Betley (Memorial Garden) and Balterley (A531). Unfortunately, on this occasion he had been unable to open the Betley notice board.

362/06
County Councillor Edwards gave a comprehensive report on current issues relating to the County Council’s responsibilities within the parish.


In respect of The Butts partial tarmacing had been suggested; Cllr Edwards undertook to keep the Council informed of progress.

363/06
Borough Councillor Becket had telephoned and apologised for being unable to attend. He had reported that the Borough Council had decided to continue funding regular Parish Council elections, and that he would be prepared to continue pressing the issue of maintenance of streetlighting.

364/06
Members considered an update from the Memorial Garden Working Group.


RESOLVED that the quotation for work set out as Option 1 be accepted, and that the Working Group be authorised to obtain suitable lights to a total value of £1,000 for all work;

that Councillors Hales and Bettley-Smith be thanked for their work.
365/06
The Clerk reported on quotations received for repainting of the milestones in Wrinehill, Betley and Balterley.


RESOLVED that the quotation received from Rhodes & Cooper be accepted for the repainting of the three milestones.

366/06
Members considered the future of the K6 telephone kiosk in Betley in the light of the recent planning application for its removal.

RESOLVED that the Clerk write to BT making clear the Council’s case that:
· the Council objected to the withdrawal of the telephone service;

· removal of a listed structure from the Conservation Area would be unacceptable;

· the land on which the kiosk is sited is not in the ownership of either adjoining cottage;

· evidence from the Land Registry strongly suggests that the land is owned by BT but not registered

· the payphone service at both Betley and Wrinehill should be restored.

367/06
The Laudy Croft Working Group reported that no maintenance work was currently required on site.
368/06
RESOLVED that the Council authorises payment of the following:
St Margaret’s Church PCC  churchyard maintenance
£250.00
705

Riverside Landscapes
grounds maintenance

£116.00
706

369/06
RESOLVED that the Financial Statement at 23rd October 2006 be approved.
370/06
Members considered the problems caused by inconsiderate and illegal parking in the area, and the difficulty in obtaining police action.


RESOLVED that the Clerk write to the local police commander, with a copy to the Chief Constable, querying the lack of any police response to complaints regarding parking issue, and identifying whether there was a policy at command level contributing to the lack of action.
371/06
The Chairman advised members of the work of  Newcastle Community & Voluntary Support, and suggested that the Parish Council might wish to affiliate.


RESOLVED that the Council affiliate to NCVS.
372/06
RESOLVED that the press and public be excluded during consideration of the following items on the following grounds:



That, under the terms of the Public Bodies (Admission of Public) Act 1960, Section 1(2), members felt it would be in the wider public interest;



And that pursuant to Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Paragraph 12 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A (as amended) of the Act and that it is in the public interest to exclude.
373/06
The Chairman reported on a site meeting held at Laudy Croft with representatives of the Borough Council. The Clerk reported on advice received from District Audit. 
374/06
Members considered a letter received from the Council’s insurers regarding the contents of the Update newsletters. The Clerk was instructed to contact the insurers setting out the Council’s response.

375/06
RESOLVED that the press and public be readmitted to the meeting.
376/06
Members considered the contents of the Autumn 2006 Update.


RESOLVED that the draft of Update 6 be approved for printing and distribution.
377/06
Members considered correspondence tabled at the meeting, which was noted. Cllr Price declared a personal interest in respect of a letter received concerning the condition of the Village Hall play area.


RESOLVED that a contribution of £150 be made towards the Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch.
378/06
It was agreed that the following should be included on the agenda of the next meeting:



* website
